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Active Play:  Fun and Fundamental 

By Active Healthy Kids Canada 

Have you noticed that playgrounds and neighbourhood streets aren’t bustling with kids playing like they 
used to be a generation ago?  You’re not alone.   

Play comes in many forms, but it is generally freely chosen, spontaneous, self-directed and fun—another 
way of saying it’s kids being kids.  Unfortunately, active play is on the decline in Canada.  According to 
the 2012 Active Healthy Kids Canada Report Card, 46 per cent of Canadian kids are getting only three 
hours or less of active play per week—including weekends.  Plus, kids spend 63 per cent of their free 
time after school and on weekends being sedentary.   

The Report Card, released in partnership with ParticipACTION and the Healthy Active Living and Obesity 
Research Group at the Children’s Hospital of Eastern Ontario (CHEO-HALO), assigns an “F” grade to 
Active Play and Leisure this year. 

“This is alarming news, as active play is a promising, accessible and cost-effective solution to help 
Canadian children and youth meet the Canadian Physical Activity Guidelines,” says Elio Antunes, CEO of 
Active Healthy Kids Canada.   

Active play may be fun, but it’s certainly not frivolous.   

“Kids of all ages should have regular opportunities for active play, where they can let loose, explore, run, 
climb, crawl and play in parks with friends, like their parents once did.  Active play is enjoyable, but it is 
also shown to improve a child’s motor function, creativity, decision-making, problem-solving and social 
skills,” says Dr. Mark Tremblay, Chief Scientific Officer, Active Healthy Kids Canada, and Director of 
HALO. 

Two of the major barriers to regular, active play in Canadian kids are screen time and parental safety 
concerns.  In combination, these societal realities force children and youth into highly-controlled 
environments, where they have little opportunity to let loose and just play.     

Fifty-eight per cent of Canadian parents say they are very concerned about keeping their children safe 
and feel they “have to be over-protective of them in this world.” Safety concerns, whether or not they 
are founded, such as crime, traffic, neighbourhood danger, outdoor darkness and lack of supervision, 
discourage parents from letting their children and teens play outdoors.   Instead, kids are lured to the 
increasingly ever-present screen – Canadian kids are spending seven hours and 48 minutes per day in 
front of screens, almost four times the guideline of no more than two hours per day.    
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“Children today spend considerably less time playing outdoors than their parents did as children,” says 
Antunes.  “We can’t return to a simpler time, but we can work together as a society to protect, support 
and promote active play as a fun and fundamental part of the Canadian childhood experience.”  

To ensure Canadian children of all ages have opportunities for active play, parents and caregivers can 
encourage children to choose active play over more sedentary behaviours, such as sitting in front of 
screens.  After school and weekends are opportune times to encourage active play, especially outdoors.  
An additional benefit for parents is that active play does not have to cost anything.  To address safety 
concerns, parents and caregivers can take turns supervising and playing with children outdoors or 
encourage kids to play with a buddy.  Given the opportunity, kids want to play – 92 per cent of Canadian 
kids said they would choose playing with friends over watching TV.  

“Play has been called the business of childhood, because it is what our children and youth should be 
spending their time doing,” says Kelly Murumets, President and CEO, ParticipACTION.  “We have a 
responsibility to get out of our children’s way and give them the time, space and freedom to run around, 
direct their own activities and learn from their mistakes. The reward will be increased confidence, a 
sense of adventure and, perhaps most importantly, a love for being active.” 

For more information, or to download the 2012 Active Healthy Kids Canada Report Card, please visit 
www.activehealthykids.ca  

http://www.activehealthykids.ca/

